# Beaufort Primary School

# July 2017

Dear Parents and Carers,

As another school year comes to an end the Year 6's are busy preparing for the next steps in their education. They will be missed by the staff as they have such positive attitudes to school. They have excelled with their end of year tests and we are all very proud of them as I know their families are too.

On behalf of the staff I would like to wish them every success for the future and thank you as parents/carers for your support throughout your children's time with us.

The Leavers Assembly will be on Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> July at 11.00am. I hope as many parent/carers will be able to join us.



# STAFFING FOR SEPTEMBER

Nursery Mrs Johnson

Reception Ms Mills and Mr Scaife

Year 1 Ms Dobbs and Mrs Morrison
Year 2 Mrs Gaskin and Ms Hassall
Year 3 Mrs Govan and Ms Allen

Year 4 Mrs Sheppard and Mrs Hatton

Year 5 Ms Haque and Ms Sansom

Year 6 Mrs Hutchison and Mrs Stevens

The children will be going into their new classes on Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> July. Unfortunately, Ms Hassall and Ms Allen will be unable to join us on this date, but will meet with their new classes before the end of term. Both new staff have already spent time in school so many of the children already know them.

# SPORTS MORNING

A reminder of our Sports Activity Mornings. These will begin at 9.30am and hopefully the weather will be kind to us. A text will be sent out if we need to cancel the event due to bad weather

- Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> July K51/Reception
- Friday 14<sup>th</sup> July KS2

Please can you ensure the children have suitable PE kits and footwear.



#### **ENTERPRISE**

Thank you for supporting our Enterprise day. I know how impressed many of you were with the imaginative products the children had made to sell. It has been a lot of hard work for the children and staff from designing, budgeting, making and selling their products. I think the quality of products was fantastic from jewellery, Minion games, archery games, hair braids to Toy Story play dough and Harry Potter wands. Congratulations to all the classes.

#### **BUSINESS PARTNERSHIP**

This year our school has been partnered with a local engineering company. A group of Year 5 children will be visiting the factory and finding out about careers in engineering. I hope this is a partnership that will develop over the next year.

#### SCHOOL REPORTS

Reports will be sent home on Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July. If you wish to discuss any aspect of the report please contact your child's class teacher. In Y2 & Y6 reports there will be an additional sheet which acts as a guide to the national assessments.

#### MUSIC

A group of musicians were lucky enough to be invited to play with the Halle Orchestra at the Derby Arena. This was certainly a memorable experience for them.

Also thank you for coming along to our end of year music performance. It was so good to see all the children enjoying playing their ukuleles and brass instruments which they played with such confidence. The Year 6 musicians have been given their instruments through a project funded by the Derby & Derbyshire Music Partnership. I hope they will continue to develop their talent when they move on to their secondary schools.

Next year brass will be continuing for the current Year 4. We will be starting clarinets in Year 6. Thank you again for your support and encouragement.

# **SUPERSTARS**

Our summer term Superstars were David, Jamie, Olivia, Kadee-Jo, Romeo, Clarissa, Natalja, Georgie, Jarell and Delan. The children were chosen for their positive attitudes to their learning and their excellent behaviour. Well done to all of them.

### MRS FITZPATRICK

At the end of this term Mrs Fitzpatrick will be leaving after 13 years of dedicated hard work and commitment to our school. She has made such a valued contribution to make the school the success it is. She has plans to spend a lot more time with her family but she will be really missed by the staff and children at Beaufort.

Finally, I would like to thank you for your continued support throughout the year and wish you an enjoyable summer holiday

Kind regards Carla Dewberry

# **DATES 2017**

Monday 10<sup>th</sup> July Y3/4 trip to Conkers

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> July Y1/2 trip to Adventure Farm

Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July

y5/6 trip to Drumhill

Y5 Engineering visit

New parents meeting for Reception September 2017

Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> July EYFS/KS1 Sports morning

Friday 14<sup>th</sup> July KS2 Sports morning

Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> July

Children to visit new classes
Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July

Reports to parents/carers

Monday 24<sup>th</sup> July Y6 Leavers party

Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> July

Y6 Leavers assembly at 11.00am

Break up for summer holidays

Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> September Return to school

After School Clubs finish on Friday 21st July